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NOTICE OF PREPARATION OF 
DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT 

MOKELUMNE AQUEDUCTS RESILIENCY PROJECT 
EAST BAY MUNICIPAL UTILITY DISTRICT 

 
MARCH 28, 2022 

 
TO:  Responsible and Trustee Agencies, Organizations, and Interested Parties 
 
FROM: East Bay Municipal Utility District – Lead Agency; Project Applicant 
  375 Eleventh Street, MS 701 
  Oakland, CA 94607-4240 
 
SUBJECT: Notice of Preparation of a Draft Environmental Impact Report for the Mokelumne Aqueducts 

Resiliency Project   
 
The East Bay Municipal Utility District (EBMUD), acting as lead agency under the California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA), is preparing an Environmental Impact Report (EIR) for the Mokelumne Aqueducts 
Resiliency Project (Project).  
 
AGENCIES:  EBMUD requests your input regarding the scope and content of the environmental information 
that is germane to your agency’s statutory responsibilities in connection with the proposed Project. 
 
ORGANIZATIONS AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:  EBMUD requests comments from 
organizations and interested parties regarding the environmental issues associated with construction and operation 
of the proposed Project.  
 
PROJECT TITLE:  Mokelumne Aqueducts Resiliency Project  
 
PROJECT LOCATION:  The Mokelumne Aqueduct System, which includes the Pardee Tunnel, Mokelumne 
Aqueducts and Lafayette Aqueducts, transports untreated water from Pardee Reservoir and the Sacramento River 
to EBMUD’s service area and is the primary supply for 1.4 million people in Alameda and Contra Costa 
Counties. The Mokelumne Aqueduct System originates at EBMUD’s Pardee Reservoir in the Sierra Foothills and 
extends from the Pardee Center in Campo Seco for approximately 90 miles through the Central Valley, along the 
Calaveras River and the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta (Delta), to water treatment plants and terminal reservoirs 
in the EBMUD service area in the East Bay (see Figure 1). The Mokelumne Aqueducts consist of three steel 
pipelines, with the first of the pipelines (Mokelumne Aqueduct No. 1) completed in 1929, and Mokelumne 
Aqueducts Nos. 2 and 3 completed in subsequent years. The existing Mokelumne Aqueducts have a combined 
total capacity of 325 million gallons a day (mgd). The Mokelumne Aqueducts Resiliency Project is proposed to 
replace a portion of the existing Mokelumne Aqueducts with a buried Aqueduct Tunnel (Tunnel) of 
approximately 16.5 miles in length, beginning west of Interstate 5 in the City of Stockton, CA and ending at the 
EBMUD’s Bixler Maintenance Yard in unincorporated Contra Costa County, CA (see Figures 2-1 through 2-6). 
The Tunnel alignment follows the EBMUD’s existing 100-foot wide right-of-way (ROW) for the existing 
Mokelumne Aqueducts. 
 
PROJECT PURPOSE:  Portions of the Mokelumne Aqueducts located above-ground within the Delta are 
currently at risk of failure due to earthquake hazards and levee failure hazards including flood scour and 
submergence. Failure of one or more of the Mokelumne Aqueducts would severely reduce the level of water 
service to EBMUD’s customers. To address this potential public health impact, the purpose of the Project is to 
improve the resiliency of the existing Mokelumne Aqueducts by replacing them in a proposed buried Tunnel 
within the existing Mokelumne Aqueduct ROW for the 16.5 mile reach where they cross the Delta.  






















